WFP/EB.2/2010/5-B/1: Review of the Working Capital Financing Facility
On-time delivery of food to beneficiaries is a critical success factor for WFP’s operations. WFP is using advance financing to improve operational effectiveness and efficiency, and in particular the timeliness of food delivery to its projects. 
The Secretariat proposes to increase the ceiling of the Working Capital Financing Facility from US$180 million to US$557 million. The proposals will eliminate the need for the US$35.9 million Direct Support Costs Advance Facility. The US$35.9 million of the Direct Support Costs Advance Facility reserve will be transferred into the operational reserve of US$57 million to create a single advance financing reserve of US$92.9 million. The leverage for advance financing would be increased from 3:1 to 6:1 to create a Working Capital Financing Facility of US$557 million of which US$407 million is for traditional advance financing and US$150 million for the Forward Purchase Facility. The Working Capital Financing Facility would continue to make loans to individual operations, based on forecasted income for those operations, and would advance funds for support costs and corporate services. 
WFP started advance financing of operations in 1999, when the Direct Support Costs Advance Facility was established. In 2004, the Board approved the pilot Working Capital Financing Facility, using an operational reserve as leverage to advance up to US$180 million to operations, allowing food to be procured before a contribution to a project had been confirmed. Traditional advance financing has been used by 52 country offices to improve delivery times of 1.2 million mt of food to 70 million beneficiaries. The number and size of such loan requests have increased dramatically since 2004. 
In 2008, US$60 million from the Working Capital Financing Facility was used for a pilot Forward Purchase Facility, to enable WFP to buy food based on estimated aggregated regional needs and funding forecasts to further reduce lead times for the delivery of food. It has been successful in achieving both time and cost savings: estimates based on sample consignments show an average in time savings of 53 days and cost savings of 3%. Since the Working Capital Financing Facility was introduced, only one loan – accounting for 0.5% of the total advanced – has not been recovered. Requests for loans over US$10 million are reviewed and endorsed by the Strategic Resource Allocation Committee prior to approval or disapproval. The Secretariat is confident that it has a strong process in place and can manage any risks related to advance financing. 
The demand for advance funding has grown significantly in particular since 2008, and the effectiveness of the mechanisms is currently limited by the amounts available. The proposal outlined here implies that 5.4% of projected contributions for 2010–2011 be made available for advances to operations and corporate services on the basis of regional needs and forecast income. This would allow WFP to purchase when prices are favourable and to save on lead time.
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